
 

 

 

 

 

 
CITY OF ST CLAIR, MICHIGAN 
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

 MONDAY, MAY 5, 2022- 6:00 P.M. 
 
Meeting Called to Order at 6:00pm by Mayor Cedar in the Council Chambers of the Municipal 
Building, 547 N. Carney Drive, St. Clair, Michigan, 48079 to conduct first-round interviews of City 
Superintendent applicants. 
 
PRESENT: Cedar, Kindsvater, Klieman, Kuffa, LaPorte, Paul, Volz 
ADMINISTRATION: Bob Bieth, DPW Supervisor; Jennifer Burlingame, Building Secretary; Delos 
Boulier, Building Inspector; Amy Hart, Accountant; Morgan Hustek, Deputy Clerk, Trice Hawkins, 
Recreation Director; Jake Patchett, Sergeant; Timothy Raker, Police Chief; Shirley Aspenleiter, Office 
Clerk; Annette Sturdy, Interim City Superintendent/City Clerk. 
AUDIENCE: There were 4 people in the attendance. 
 
Mayor Cedar and Council invited 4 applicants to attend the first-round question and answer session 

as part of the City Superintendent Search on 5/5/22. After acceptance to attend, but prior to this 

meeting, 2 of the 4 candidates cancelled the opportunity. Holly Tatman and Bonnie McInerney-

Slater were separately asked to share their personal summary, strengths and weaknesses, 

management style and what the first couple months of employment would look like. Several various 

follow up questions from members of council stemmed from their answers. Each interview lasted 

approximately 20 minutes. No action was taken. 

 
ADJOURNMENT at 6:39pm 

 

 

Annette Sturdy, City Clerk      Bill Cedar, Jr., Mayor 


